
TOWN OF BLEECKER 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING  

SEPTEMBER 15,2021 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 
Councilman Becker:  Present 
Councilman Winnie:  Present 
Supervisor Howard:  Present 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Present 
Councilman Smith:  Present 
Also in attendance were Kathy Henry, Richard DiDomizio, and Paul Brink 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Councilman Bartholomew made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting.  It was seconded 
by Councilman Winnie and approved;  In Favor: 5   Opposed: 0 
 
Clerk Report: 
  In August the Town took in $156.80;  $60 in Transfer Station  permits, and $96.80 in Building Permits.  
It was all given to the Supervisor. 
 
Code Enforcement: 
  John Furlong performed 4 inspections, issued 7 Certificates of Compliance, and 1 new permit for an 
alteration. 
 
Dog Control: 
  Pat Ashbey reported 1 dog bite, animal quarantined, and 1 stray that could not be found. 
 
The Supervisor, Bookkeeper, and Assessor’s reports were submitted. The Assessor has been out for 
medical reasons, so he will be in the office Friday to make up time. 
 
The Town’s insurance renewal will show an increase of $1590, and our agent is advising that we add a 
Cyber Security rider for $645.70, that will provide $250,000 in coverage. That will bring our premiums up 
to $16436 +$645.70. We will need to formalize a cyber policy and have it ready for the Organizational 
Meeting next year. 
 

RESOLUTION #36-21 
Authorize Insurance Policy Renewal 

 
Councilman Becker offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board does hereby authorize the renewal of the Town’s NYMIR Insurance 
Policy for an annual premium of $17081.70. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Smith and approved;  In Favor: 5  Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Winnie:  Yes       Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes        Councilman Smith:  Yes 



Highway: 
  Paul Brink reported that Pinnacle Road should be done Monday, and Woodworth Lake Road by the end 
of September.  Soil and Water is also supposed to break more rock on Lily Lake Road. 
  Speed limit signs for North Shore Road have been ordered, as have No Parking signs for Lake Edward 
Road.   
  Supervisor Howard asked Paul to talk to Brown’s Ford about replacing the Ford 550 truck. 
 
Councilman Winnie told the Board that he has priced fence posts at $15 per post at one store.  Eleanore 
Brooks asked that we give her a quote on the Cemetery Fence project before beginning.   
 

RESOLUTION#37-21 
Authorization to Pay General and Highway Fund Bills 

 
Councilman Smith offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board has hereby audited and approved for payment General Fund bills 
#V-88 through #V-95 for a total of $1526.95 and Highway Fund bills #V-74 through #V-81 for a total of 
$9197.80. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Becker and approved: In Favor: 5   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Winnie:  Yes       Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes        Councilman Smith:  Yes 
 
Councilman Smith made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Councilman Winnie and approved;  In 
Favor: 5   Opposed: 0 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 
Recorded and Submitted by Toni Johnson, Town Clerk 
 

 


